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Minutes of the Feb.9th, 2016 Harper Junior High School PTO Meeting

Called to order by Evelyn Hahn, President, at 7:08pm

Attending: Adrianne Simon-Carlson, Katherine Herrick-Jasper, Ken McKim, Kimberly Robben, Kerin Kelleher, Denise Johnson, Evelyn Hahn, Joanne Brennan and Becky Honig.

Teacher's Report: Katherine Herrick-Jasper reported to represent both the ELD as the Coordinator AND as an English teacher

Ms. Herrick-Jasper reported many successes and stats from the EL Dept. (English Language Learners)

*25% of Harper's student body is EL 

*Harper has a robust program which has expanded to add an extra hour of higher level EL classes to support students who are ready to "reclassify" or test to a higher level of proficiency in English.

*54 Students were tested BEFORE school started in August so that they would be ready to start the school year.  Each evaluation/test is a 4 hour experience.

*Dept. is expanding staff training as EL needs to be cross discipline

*More level appropriate reading materials were added this year

*Dept. began the mid-year parent meetings which is unique in our district.  This allows staff to meet with parents of students who are struggling to create a plan of success for second semester

*Adult language classes began (Coffee and Conversation) monthly and have been expanded to meet weekly now.

*In the English Dept., some 7th graders have finished their poetry unit and are working with the Science Dept. to write letters to NASA
*8th graders are using the new PTO funded class novels "The Uprising" in Ms. Hassan's classes.

*9th graders are reading "To Kill a Mockingbird".

*Katherine talked about how teachers collaborate on training and teaching of non-fiction as well as fiction within the dept.  She specifically explained how she uses non-fiction historical supporting text for the students while reading a novel.  Kerin added that while the Common Core move to more non-fiction text and argumentative writing has been added, the reading and analysis of fiction remains within curriculum.  

President's Report by Evelyn Hahn

1. Career Day for 8th graders is Feb.11th and things are in place for this event.

2.  Open House is March 31 and Evey is working on securing Food Trucks for the event.

3.  Freshman Trip planning is going well

4.  8th grade Science trip planning is on track.

5.  Day on the Green planning is underway.  Evey reported that there could be a name change and some fresh new ideas driven by both students and PTO.  ASB has some $ and PTO can work with them to make this event a success.

6.  WIX:  Evey reported that our PTO website through School Loop costs are over $700/year.  She recommended that we move to a WIX PTO website and Debra Brayton has said she will create the website for the PTO. Denise moved to buy WIX and stop using the old site.  Becky seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

7.  Fundraising Update:  The letter about the 2nd phase of the Harper Fund drive will go to Kerin for review ASAP and then go out via the Daily Bulletin, Class List Serve and the PTO Website.  Evey will work with staff and PTO to make this happen ASAP.  Kimberly will collect donations in the office.  Joanne will work with Evey to report our progress in some way.  Perhaps with a thermometer graphic in the bulletin.  More on that to come.

Treasurer's Report:  Kimberly walked us through the current budget and it looks good.  Denise moved to approve the check for $3007.90 to pay for the 8th grade Science trip buses.  Joanne seconded and the check payment was approved unanimously.  Denise reported having gotten cheaper insurance for Band Boosters and Kimberly said she will look into more competitive costs for PTO's insurance.

Principal's Report:  Kerin reported that this month is busy with long weekends and short packed weeks.

*Renaissance Day for 7th is May 17th

*Orchestra's Side-by-Side concert is May 18th

*Freshman Showcase is May 19th.

*The Site Council planning day is May 11th and Marissa Leamy will go to represent Harper.

*May 31st is Open house and also incoming parent information night.  The plan is to have the info night earlier in the evening with food truck dinner options and Open House later the same night.

*State testing update: Kerin reported that last year's CASP test will not be considered the baseline, but this year's 2016 tests will be the baseline.  Harper will test using the same procedural models as last year.  The Dept. of Education is also rolling out some interim assessment reports that teachers will be able to use for mid-year.

Ken's Comments:  Ken reported that the permission slips have gone out for the 8th grade Science Trip.  He also recommended that the PTO have a more visible presence at the incoming 7th grade night with perhaps a brief speaker and a table.  Joanne and Evey will work to make this happen and possibly create a poster that shows some of the great grant items that PTO has funded.  

Counselors' Report: Ms. Simon-Carlson reported that Spring is VERY busy for the counselors!

· Parent conferences for students struggling (earning Ds or Fs for first semester) started last week

· Summer School will be offered for students (most likely at Harper)

· 9th graders have completed their career/college personality evaluations and are now using the College Board website.  Their results will be used in their Freshman portfolios.

· 4 year planning for 9th grades is finished and will begin this week for the current 8th graders.  The 4-year plans are on Google docs now so the students and families will have access to this info from home as well as school.
· Program planning (choosing next year's classes) will begin soon too.  9th graders will begin ASAP and course requests are due 3/18 (right before Spring Break).  8th graders will begin 3/1 and requests are due 3/14.  7th graders begin 3/7 and are due 3/30.  

· Ms. Simon-Carlson will visit 6th graders who begin program planning 3/28 with their course requests due 4/8.  She will be the incoming 7th grade class counselor.

· Incoming 8th grade information night will be 3/10 in the Library

· Incoming 9th grade information night will be 3/10 in the MPR

Meeting adjourned 8:15pm.

